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City of Grant, Planning Commission Minutes

October 27, 2005
The regular meeting of the Grant City Planning Commission was held on Thursday, October 27, 2005, at the Grant Community Center.

1.
Call to Order: Mayor Terry Fett called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.

2.
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
3.
Roll Call:

PRESENT:

 Commissioner Anne Pickard, Mayor Terry Fett, Ken Stander, John LaPree, Francis Shepard, Sherry Powell (6:29pm) 
ABSENT:


Tom Cutler, Kathy Moore, Alan Gillespie
EXCUSED: 


OTHERS PRESENT: 
City Manager Frank Peterson, Anita Jaimes,  John VanderMeulen, Michael VanderMeulen
4.
Public Comments: 


None 

5.
Consent Agenda:

A.
Approval of the minutes from the August 25, 2005 Planning Commission meeting.

B.
Routine Site Plans – None



Motion:  Motion made by Fett to “approve”, second by Pickard.


Motion passes unanimously.
6.
Unfinished Business: 

None
7.
New Business:
A. 
Discussion of rezoning of seven parcels from R-80 to Commercial



Motion:  Motion by LaPree to “Proceed to next step”, second by Fett



Comments:  Audience:  John VanderMuelen bought it last Friday and is concerned with Traffic & Safety of school children.  Anita 

Jaimes shared the same concerns.



Motion unanimously defeated.

B. 
Discussion of City Zoning Ordinance


Comments:  Frank mentioned the need to update the zoning ordinance.
8.


Informational Items:
 A. 
Update on City happenings.

Mayor Fett :  March grand opening for Family Health Care.  


Frank:  Volunteer “demolition” weekend scheduled for weekend of Nov. 4th.  Looking for volunteers.  


Francis:  Supportive of volunteerism, offered to help paint. 
9.            Public Comments:

Anita Jaimes asked about the difference between variances versus simply rezoning.

John Vandermuelen Asked if a commercial business left & a new one came in , if they would need approval prior.


Anita likes the Elder Street property left as it is.
10.
Adjournment: 
The Commission adjourned without objection at 7:13 p.m.

___________________________________


___________________________________

Chairperson Ken Stander

  


Sherry Powell, City Clerk
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